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PRINCE GEORGES’S COUNTY 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMUNITY 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DIVISION 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) NOTICE OF FUNDING 
AVAILABILITY (NoFA) 

AND 

PROGRAM YEAR (PY) 51 APPLICATION AND PROPOSAL WORKSHOP 

The Prince George’s County Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) 
will be accepting Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program applications for 
Program Year (PY) 51, covering July 1, 2025, to June 30, 2026. Applications will be 
available online on Tuesday, October 1, 2024. The application submission deadline is Friday, 
November 1, 2024, at 5:00 P.M. 

CDBG funds are used to promote viable communities by providing decent housing, suitable 
living environments and expanding economic opportunities primarily to low and moderate-
income persons. Applications will be accepted, and consideration will be given to shovel ready 
projects. Additionally, Applicants with outstanding prior years funding, including Program Year 
49 and prior, may not be eligible for funding. 

The CDBG application for Program Year 51 will be available on-line at the Department of 
Housing and Community Development's website: 
http://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/1106/Community- Development-Block-Grant.  
Interested parties may also request an application by sending an e-mail to 
CDBGCPD@co.pg.md.us. 

Application/Proposals must be submitted by email no later than 

November 1, 2024, by 5:00 P.M. to 

CDBGCPD@co.pg.md.us 
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DHCD will sponsor a Proposal Workshop, which will provide an overview of the CDBG 
Program, and specific requirements related to the application of these funds including, but not 
limited to: 

 Funding for the Planning and Administration category is limited; and, 

 The Public Service Category is capped at 15% of the total entitlement funds for the 
applicable program year, in accordance with 24 CFR § 570.500(a). 

Please note that based on the Department’s historical trends, an applicant may only seek funding 
up to $50,000.00. 

The workshop date and time are as follows: 

DATE: Tuesday, October 1, 2024 

TIME: 10:00AM – 12:00PM 

PLACE: Zoom (virtual meeting) 

 Interested participants are asked to R.S.V.P. by emailing to CDBGCPD@co.pg.md.us to 
receive the Zoom meeting invitation. All registrants must follow the instructions to join 
the meeting. 

Sign language for the hearing impaired and interpretive services can be made available. To 
request these services, please call: TTY (301) 699-2544. 

Prince George’s County affirmatively promotes equal opportunity and does not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, gender, religion, ethnic or national origin, disability, or familial status in 
admission or access to benefits in programs or activities.  
 
By Authority of:  
 
Aspasia Xypolia, Director  
Prince George’s County  
Department of Housing and Community Development  
9200 Basil Court, Suite 306  
Largo, Maryland 20774  
 
Date: September 5, 2024 
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